
BACUP NEIGHBOURHOOD FORUM 
SUMMARY OF ACTIONS -   DATE: 3 JULY 2008 

 
Action Action to be taken by Update 
 
Clarification was needed by the Police 
on the number of under age youths 
purchasing alcohol 
 

Lancashire Constabulary 2 adults caught buying for younger people.  Past 
test purchases shows there is still an issue with 
licensed premises selling to minors (5 out of 11 sold 
to a 15 year old) 
Further update at next meeting 

 
Need for a further site visit by the 
NEAT Officer to the land near the 
proposed site for the Ambulance 
Station 
 

 
 
Dave McChesney 
 
 

An update to be given at the meeting 
  
 
 
 

 
Issue of lorries taken the wrong tuning 
at Farholme Lane and using one way 
street along Holme Street which is not 
wide enough to cater for lorries.   
 

 
Lancashire County Council 

I have investigated and officers are not aware of 
this issue. No complaints have been received. 
Farholme Lane is one way from Newchurch Road 
and Holme Lane one way from its junction with 
Farholme Lane towards Newchurch Road. HGV’s 
are able to access the Ormerod site from this 
direction with vehicles then moving within 
Ormerod’s site and exiting onto Newchurch Road 
through the site entrance near Lee Road.  

Farholme Lane/Acre Mill Road/Cutler 
Crescent and the narrowing section 
with no signs to warn people 
 

Lancashire County Council An appropriate sign will be erected. 

Irwell Terrace Lamp Posts and the 
temporary lighting which is to be 
replaced with Victorian Ornate lighting 
 
 
 

Lancashire County Council The columns are not temporary. Standard columns 
were used and painted black. An alternative lantern 
has been used which is more sympathetic to a 
conservation area. Embellishment kits are available 
and the Residents Association have been provided 
with the costs.  



Newchurch Road, which when the 
United Utilities work has been 
completed, the bend be widened to 
lessen the corner. 
 
 

Lancashire County Council This suggestion will be considered 

Bacup Town Centre complaint about 
the unsightly wide yellow lines a the 
bus stop in front of REAL 

Regeneration That an artist impression of the design for the new 
Bacup Centre be requested for a future meeting. 
 

Wall at Blackwood Bridge The Area Officer to make 
enquiries with the Building 
Control Department regarding 
the safety of the wall 

An update to be given at the meeting 

Need to ensure that daffodils planted 
by the Bacup Consortium are replaced 
by United Utilities once work was 
complete 

The Area Officer to make 
enquiries and report back to 
next meeting 

An update to be given at the meeting 

 
Update on the Bacup Community 
Action Plan 

The Area Officer to make 
enquiries and report back to 
next meeting 

An update to be given at the meeting 

 


